-----Original Message-----
From: Gentner SSgt David A Jr [mailto:david.a.gentner@usmc.mil]
Sent: Wed 6/18/2008 7:18 PM
To: Lori Widdop
Subject: For Mr.  Natale

Aunt Lori:
        Let Mr. Natale know that I appreciated very much the box that he and
his motivated group sent me while I was in Iraq a few months back.  The
goodies wound up being shared by the entire team and half of the
Headquarters element while I was gone on an "extended patrol" that got
"extended" about a week, but I managed to grab some before I left, so not
all was lost. 
        I had a realization that I would like to pass on to this wonderful,
selfless group of people...when you get a box from your family, there is a
feeling that you get, like a kid on Christmas morning, because your family
knows who you are and the things you like and miss.  Something different
happens when you get a care package from a group like Mr. Natale's.  I
realized that people I have never met, and probably never will, took time
out of their own hectic lives to do something for me.  No one threatened
them or said "you're a horrible, naughty, bad American if you don't do
something for this Marine!"  I don't get emotional when I see people
targeting USMC Recruiting stations and calling us names, but I felt my
throat get a little tense looking at names on the label of that box that I
did not know, but seeing it addressed to me, by name.  The reason is because
I know that Americans deal with so much cynicism, and selfishness, and such
a profound lack of genuine sympathy and empathy every day.  People shoot
each other over getting cut off in heavy traffic for God sake!   We see
death and destruction on TV and in movies and it desensitizes people who are
now all but indifferent to human suffering.  Only when it's fashionable or
profitable or the cameras are on them will people talk about caring.  Even
then they never actually DO anything.  Mr. Natale's group doesn't need the
bullhorns, air-time, attention and accolades.  I have never heard his group
mentioned on TV.  They just did what they thought was right.  And my Marines
and I benefit from every person like them who gives from their hearts.  Not
because we get to chew on some candy, or homemade cookies, or get a pack of
fresh razors, (all of which are VERY beneficial!) but because it lets us
know that what we are doing is appreciated.  And people like Mr. Natale's
group need to know that they are appreciated as well.  Walking the walk will
always do more than talking the talk. 

SSgt D.A. Gentner  USMC
